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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited take no
responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to its accuracy or completeness
and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the
whole or any part of the contents of this announcement.

CLARIFICATION ANNOUNCEMENT
REGARDING THE NEW LEASEBACK AGREEMENT

Reference is made to an announcement (“Announcement”) of Dah Sing Banking Group Limited (the “Company”)
dated 30 December 2010 in respect of certain continuing connected transactions of the Company. Unless the
context otherwise requires, capitalized terms used herein shall have the same meanings as defined in the
Announcement.

As stated in the Announcement, DSB entered into the New Leaseback Agreement with DSLA on 30 December
2010. This announcement is issued for the purposes of providing investors with further information regarding
the New Leaseback Agreement.

The New Leaseback Agreement relates to a portion of Flat A on Basement and Portion AA on Ground Floor of
Thai Kong Building, No.482 Hennessy Road, Hong Kong (the “Premises”) which have been leased by DSLA
to DSB immediately following the disposal of, inter alia, the Premises by DSB to DSLA on 28 December
2007. The Premises have been used by DSB as bank branch premises for more than 16 years. Due to the
strategic location of the Premises and the operational needs of the Group, the Directors consider the lease of
the Premises is conducive to the business requirements, operations and efficiency of the Group and therefore is
of benefit to the Group as a whole.

The New Leaseback Agreement is for a term of three years commencing on 28 December 2010 and ending on
27 December 2013 (both dates inclusive) at a monthly rent of HK$450,000 which was agreed after arm’s
length discussions between DSB and DSLA with reference to the location and condition of the Premises. The
aggregate amount of the rental, together with the estimated management fees, government rates, electricity,
service charges and air-conditioning charges (based on the actual amounts incurred by DSB from time to
time), payable by the Group under the New Leaseback Agreement will not exceed the annual cap of HK$7
million for each of the three financial years ending 31 December 2011, 2012 and 2013.

In arriving at the above annual cap, the Directors have taken into consideration the valuation report provided
by Savills Valuation and Professional Services Limited, an independent professional surveyor, in that the rental
value is in line with the current market rent of similar properties in the same area, as well as the benefit to the
Group’s operational efficiency in leasing the Premises.
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The Board (including the independent non-executive Directors) considers that the New Leaseback Agreement
is on normal commercial terms, in the ordinary and usual course of business of the Group and is fair and
reasonable to the Shareholders.

By Order of the Board
Dah Sing Banking Group Limited

Hoi-Lun Soo (Helen Soo)
Company Secretary

Hong Kong, 3 January 2011
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